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Question 2:

What is the name of the current vendor?
Response:
The name of the current vendor is DNA Diagnostics Center, Inc.
Question 3:

Please provide price/test for the current contract.
Response:
The price per test for the current contract was $28 for the first three years of the Contract and $29 per test for the last two years of the Contract.  Please note that the Scope of Work for that Contract is substantially different from the Scope of Work defined in the Invitation for Bids for this Solicitation.
Question 4:

 Who do we contact to make a Public Record Request for the

contract document and submitted proposal for the current contract?
Response:
You may contact the Procurement Officer for any Public Information Act requests pertaining to this Invitation for Bid.
Question 5: 

Has there been any violent encounters between the collection

technician and specimen donor within the last 24 months?
Response:
There have been no violent encounters between the technician and the specimen donor within the last 24 months.
Question 6: 

Is it equally acceptable to the state to be listed as certificate holder

on the certificate of insurance rather than additional insured?
Response:
No.  Pursuant to Section 3.4.4 of the Invitation for Bids, the State must be listed as an additional insured.

Question 7: 

Please confirm we are correct in our understanding that the term

“Fixed Unit Price Per Test” on page 68 in Table 1 Attachment F Bid

Form is requesting Offerors to provide a unit price per person.

Response:
Yes, Attachment F requests a unit price per test, which is the same as a unit price per person. 
Question 8: 

Our company policy incorporates a company initiated criminal

background check as part of the hiring process. Would this be

acceptable in lieu of conducting another check as described in

Section 3.3.2 on page 26?
Response:
Pursuant to Section 3.3.2, the Contractor is required to secure a Maryland State Police and/or FBI background check on all of its employees, temporary employees, contractors, and agents prior to assignment to work under the Contract.  A “company-initiated criminal background check” would be acceptable only if it satisfies the requirements set forth in Section 3.3.2.
Sang Kang

Procurement Officer
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